
Annual MCoR Business Meeting 
Best Western Airport Inn 

Wichita, KS 

June 13, 2009 
 

President Larry Alfred MMR called the meeting to order at 20:30.  

 

A motion was made that the Minutes of the last meeting be approved as printed was made by 

Richard Wegner, seconded by John Shaw .     PASSED 

 

The Larry Long Memorial Award was presented to Earl Mullins MMR. 

 

The Kenny Cline Memorial Award was presented to Miles Hale MMR. 

 

The Kenny Johns Memorial Award was presented to Whit Johnson. 

 

The Convention Department Award was presented to Phil Aylward. 

 

President Alfred honored Robert Riebe and William Riebe, NMRA MCoR members since 

January 1957.  William is attending his 51st convention and Robert is attending his 50th 

convention. 

 

President Alfred announced that the 2010 MCoR Convention location is planned for Cedar 

Rapids, IA and registration is open this weekend. The 2011 MCoR Convention is to be in 

Norfolk, NE (details to come). 

 

President Alfred introduced the newly elected officers.  Paul Richardson – President and Whit 

Johnson – Vice President will take office on September 1, 2009.  Robert Wintle Jr. – Secretary 

will assume office at the close of this meeting.  John Shaw – Treasurer was reelected. 

 

In the absence of Paul Richardson – President Elect, Whit Johnson, Vice President Elect 

recognized President Larry Alfred for his service to the MCoR.  President Alfred was presented 

with the Past Presidents Award. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by John Shaw, seconded by Robert Wintle Jr. PASSED 

 

Meeting adjourned at 20:45. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Whitney D. Johnson 

MCoR Secretary 


